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DEAR CENTER MEMBERS

SEC Staff Reminds Auditors of Requirement to Sign EDGAR Audit Reports

In a recent communication to the CAQ SEC Regulations Committee, the staff of the Securities and
Exchange Commission (SEC), reminded auditors of the Commission’s requirements that issuers include
signed audit reports in EDGAR filings with the SEC. Specifically, Rule 2-02(a) of Requlation S-X requires
the firm signature on each “Report of Independent Registered Public Accounting Firm” filed with the SEC
and Item 302 of Requlation S-T provides additional requirements regarding signatures (in typed form) in
electronic submissions. The SEC staff believes that readers should be able to easily determine the name
of the firm that audited the financial statements and therefore will request amendments for any filings that
do not comply with the Commission’s requirements. Accordingly, audit partners are encouraged to review
the form of the audit report to be filed on EDGAR and to work with clients to help them comply with their
EDGAR filing responsibilities with respect to the auditor’s report.

Stay Informed

As a member of the CAQ, you will receive timely communication of regulatory and legislative
developments including technical updates of important activities related to standard-setters and others in
the public company auditing environment, either through CAQ Alerts or the CAQ Public Policy Monitor. To
stay abreast of these and other relevant public company auditing matters, please visit the CAQ Web site
at www.thecaqg.org and http://www.aicpa.org/InterestAreas/CenterForAuditQuality. We continue to
welcome your feedback. Questions and comments regarding alerts or other CAQ matters, can be emailed
to center@theCAQ.org.

Sincerely,
Center for Audit Quality
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